The Englewood Board of Commissions met in regular session on July 8", 2019 at 6:00 PM in the
Municipal Building.

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Vice Mayor Jason Hitt.
Roll Call

Roll call was given by Ashley Cranfield. Mayar Beiinda Jackson, Vice Mayor Jason Hitt, Commissioners
Shawn Martin, Dwayne Arrowood and Randy Reddish were all present.

Invocation-Pledge of Allegiance

Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was given by Vice Mayor Jason Hitt,

Communications from the Mayor

N/A

Commissioner Reports

Shawn Martin advised that the budget report was not posted in the paper 10 days prior to the board
meeting.

Police Department Report

Police Department report was given by Zach Ellis.
Libréry Report
Library Report was given by Virginia Key.

Fire Department Report

N/A

Approval of June 2019 Minutes

N/A {copy not put in board packets)

Discussion of Englewood Water Tower being made a historic site

Beth Sizemore addressed the board about making the tower a historic site and shared research she has
done. The board agreed to look into the research and Randy Reddish made a motion to table the
discussion. Shawn Martin seconded, all ayes.

Any Other Business to come before the Board

Police Chief Zach Ellis said the patrol has stogped on Scott St-eet however the road is not private.

Mr. Scott wanted to know why he hasn’t heard anything from Attorney Parsons.



Discuss making 2001 Ford Utility Truck Surplus

Mayor Jackson made a motion to approve making the 2001 Ford surplus. Dwayne Arrowood seconded,
all ayes.

Beth Sizemore- Englewood Water Tower

Beth introduced the Englewood Water Tower Preservation Committee. She then stated that she applied
for the Nation Historical Register and they responded with a very encouraging letter. She needs the
board to approve before she can proceed wizh the process. \'ice Mayor Hitt made a motion to proceed,
Mayor Jackson seconded, all ayes. The deadl ne is October 1%, 2019. Mrs. May has been working
extremely hard to get this process moving along. She shared what she has been working on with the
board and notified them of the changes that had to be made before moving forward.

Any Other Business to come before the Boa-d

Mayor Jackson said that she received a call from the state regarding a complaint about Town Manager
Richard Clowers not living inside the city limizs. She then called on Mr. Clowers landlord, Perry Philpott.
Mr. Philpott went over the lease agreement pertaining to his residence at 304 North Niota Road which
states that Mr. Clowers is in fact his tenant. The legal binding document has been in effect since October
1%, 2018.

Adjournment

Mayor Jackson made a motion to adjourn. Hitt seconded, all ayes.
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